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If Congress Can Define Full Reimbursement - Why Can't the Directorate Define It!

Mr. Ashe, Dr. Gould, Ms Dohner, Ms. Walsh, 

During the March 4, 2014 oversight hearing before the House of Representatives, Committee of Natural Resources, Subcommittee on Fisheries, Wildlife, Oceans and Insular Affairs - Mr. David Hoskins, Assistant Director, Fish and Aquatic Conservation for the Service in his statement (Click Here) to the Subcommittee stated the following:

For many years, the Service has been directed by Congress, the Office of Management and Budget, and our partners, such as the Sport Fishing and Boating Partnership Council, to secure full reimbursable funding which includes operational costs (e.g. staff salaries, fish food, chemicals, fish distribution, and utilities) so our appropriated dollars could be directed to higher priority activities."

The above statement is inaccurate, very misleading and fails to properly recognize and define full reimbursable funding. Full reimbursable funding is not just operation funding. Full reimbursable funding includes operation and maintenance funding. Moreover, both Congress and the Sport Fishing and Boating Partnership Council stated the following:

Sport Fishing and Boating Partnership Council - "Saving a System in Peril" September 2000 - Recommendation #12 (page 22):

"...Costs for the entire range of activities associated with hatchery production and stocking for mitigation must be fully reimbursed by the part or parties responsible for the development project."

Sport Fishing and Boating Partnership Council - "A Partnership Agenda for Fisheries Conservation" January 2002 - Recommendation #12 (page 22):

"The Secretary of the Interior and the FWS Director must aggressively seek to recover costs of mitigation from sponsors of federal water projects. Costs for the entire range of activities associated with hatchery production and stocking for mitigation must be fully reimbursed by the party or parties responsible for the development project."

Congress - Committee on Appropriations Report, Department of the Interior, Environment and Related Agencies Appropriations Bill, 2008:

"The Committee directs the Service to work with the Corp of Engineers and other Federal partners to obtain full reimbursement for the operation and maintenance of mitigation hatcheries in the National Fish Hatchery System."

So - Congress defines full reimbursable funding - as operation and maintenance funding. This Directorate defines full reimbursable funding only as operation funding! 

I'm having a hard time separating the Directorate's incompetence - from its ignorance - from its arrogance - and even from its apparent personal agenda to close the mitigation hatcheries at all costs. The Directorate's actions during the past 4 years sure makes it appear that this Directorate does not give a damn about its field stations, its employees or any of its long standing resource partners. The more information we find that contradicts the actions of this Directorate - the more this Directorate looks like the world's biggest A'holes!

It is time for this Directorate to stop playing games and recognize that full reimbursable funding includes operation and maintenance funding. For the COE hatcheries that means a $6 million reimbursable and a signed agreement!

http://www.ngatu692.com/Hatchery.html
Rick Nehrling

